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Dear Ventura County Supervisors,

I am writing as a lead with Ventura County YIMBY to ask that you approve the County of
Ventura Active Transportation Plan and that you find that the approval of the ATP is
statutorily exempt from the California Environmental Quality Act. As an advocate for
increasing the supply of housing throughout Ventura County, I recognize that any increase in
our housing capacity will add more cars to our streets and highways in the absence of reliable
networks of alternative transportation methods. Increases in housing capacity and increases in
active transportation facilities must be linked together. Yes to more housing must also mean
yes to better active transportation. Please approve this plan as a means of moving us in the
necessary and beneficial direction of building alternatives to car-dominated infrastructure
within our communities.

Thank you,

Jackson Piper
Ventura County YIMBY
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